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In late April, the Federal gov­
ernment brought down a budget 
which will have profound effects 
upon our foreign and defence 
policy. The steep reduction in 
spending levels adds yet another 
wrinkle to an international agenda 
for Canada that is undergoing 
rapid and unprecedented change. 
For one thing, we have a new and 
unsettling problem: the enemy re­
fuses to cooperate, as it has unfail­
ingly for forty years, in being 
menacing and warlike, thus mak­
ing much more complex the busi­
ness of formulating a coherent 
defence and national security pol­
icy. For another, it is dawning on 
just about everybody interested in 
the subject, that the need to raise 
living standards in poor countries, 
the economic and political choices 
that are made to achieve this goal, 
and humankind’s ability to avoid 
widespread (perhaps global) eco­
logical disaster, are interconnected 
in ways we have only just begun 
to comprehend.

Different parts of all these ques­
tions are dealt with in three arti­
cles in this issue: Gregory Wirick 
visited several countries in Central 
America this spring and brings 
back a fresh perspective on the

problems faced by this war-tom 
region; Roger Hill sheds light on 
some not very well-known but po­
tentially very important proposals 
to further integrate Canada’s de­
fence industries with those of the 
US; and a CIIPS Roundtable 
features vigorous discussion of 
our foreign and defence policy in 
the wake of the April budget.

In addition, Julie Morin takes a 
look at North Africa’s latest ex­
periment in political and eco­
nomic union; Ted Hopf offers a 
warning about the Western 
world’s attitude to Gorbachev’s 
overtures; and Clyde Sanger re­
members an old friend and emi­
nent Canadian. While Leonard 
Zamor’s letter from Beijing came 
to us before the beginning of 
April’s momentous events in 
Tiananmen Square, the political 
and economic tension which 
caused the crisis are evident in his 
acute observations of daily life in 
the Chinese capital.
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